PAStimes

The Newsletter of Peterborough Art Society

October 2017.
Dear Member
Beginning of this month saw us set up our Autumn Exhibition in St John’s Church. It looked like one of our best yet, What a choice? Some many different styles and mediums all in one place. A real wide variety this year. AND we had 22 members exhibit, with over 160 pieces of work (including the browser) This was excellent.

The exhibition was only on for 5 days, and yet we sold 5 paintings from the screens and 3 from the browsers. Plus a huge number of cards too. A really good result.
What about my Challenge - FRUIT? Bring your completed pictures to the February meeting where we will try to find the winner? Remember £45 1st prize, runner up £15. No need to have them  framed, just bringing them as they are will do, so have a GO!

A report on our demonstrations and our Vice Chairman’s piece are as follows:-

++++++++++++++++++
The last ‘en plein air’ session of this year, at Nene Valley Railway, Wansford, went very well. We were very lucky, as there were no trains scheduled to be running the day we went, however, they were holding a day of ‘Steam Train Driver Exeriences’, so the station was full of people, and the occasional train going in and out of the station. Which of course gave us plenty of subject matter. 

We had a good turnout of members who came along. Although it was a bit chilly in the breeze, the sun was out, so that helped with light for our paintings. We then all met back at the café for a hot lunch. Which was spectacular. A good day was had by all.

The still life session went very well this month. Our Chairman produced a lovely picture of a jug of lysianthus, in charcoal. The results of this will be going onto our website soon. Other members did very well with their work too.
On 6th November we are having our ‘Life Drawing’ session, where we will be having a male nude model to draw or paint. This gentleman came to us last year, he is a very good model and members enjoyed the evening then, so we expect the same this year too. Do come along and try your hand at painting a nude. 

Carole Boyer
++++++++++++++++++

Here we are again, heading into Autumn, although the forecast for next week is to be very warm and bright which will show the seasonal colours at their best.

I have to report that our longstanding permanent exhibition in the cafe at Thorpe Hall will have to close after Christmas. The charity shop need more suitable space to display donated art works for sale. This is understandable and we have had a good run for our money over the years. The build up to Christmas is usually the best time to sell, so let's hope? It may still be possible to hold some "one off" exhibitions there. Watch this space.

This prompts the need for alternative venues. I am currently looking at a possible location at the Cathedral and waiting for a response to an email, to set up a meeting to discuss details. Fingers crossed.

A small number of our members have had another enjoyable series of sketching and painting sessions with the CPSO on Tuesday evenings. I think there is some merit in two local cultural organisations supporting each other. This needs further exploration. The actual concert is at 3.00pm on Sunday, 15th October at The Voyager school.

I know that some of you are rather disappointed at some aspects of the way that the exhibition at The Key Theatre has been set up. I can assure you that we are doing all we can to sort this out. John Herbert, in particular, has been chasing Vivacity and The Key to try and get a meeting set up with them and, at last, we have a date for this at the beginning of November. We will keep you informed.

Best Wishes Phil Hemsley
++++++++++++++++++
As Carole has mentioned, our next meeting is life drawing, to be presented by me. The model once again is Bob, who will set us a good pose. I will bring some materials just in case any members come along who don’t have anything to draw with. It promises to be a good evening.

Remember in December we will be having our Christmas party. Plenty of food and entertainment. So come along, bring some nibbles or drinks to share, and have a great fun time with your fellow members.
I look forward to seeing many of you there at both sessions.
Best wishes

John Bailey. Chairman, Peterborough Art Society
